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EDITORIAL

Terry Goodman

Another school year already! I can remember as a child hearing my grandpar-
ents say that the older you got the faster time passed. At the time I thought that
sounded pretty silly. However, I have found that what they said was true!

The start of a new school year often causes us to reflect on teaching and
learning mathematics. Perhaps we have not become so busy yet and we believe we
can actually accomplish all we plan to do! Many of you are aware that the National
Council of Teachers of Mathematics released, in April, its Principles and Standards

for School Mathematics. This document “is intended to be a resource and guide
for all who make decisions that affect the mathematics education of all students in
prekindergarten through grade 12.” This document seeks to monitor and update
the NCTM standards proposed in Curriculum and Evaluation Standards for School

Mathematics (1989).
We all recognize that during the past decade there has been a great deal of

discussion concerning mathematics education in this country. The impetus for much
of that discussion came from the 1998 NCTM Standards. I think it is significant
that NCTM has now produced a document that we can use to reflect on what has
happened in the last decade as well as encourage us to think about the future of
mathematics education.

I believe that the Principles and Standards can provide us with a valuable tool
to use in the ongoing discussion concerning mathematics education in this country.
It is significant that a number of professional organizations have already contributed
to the development of the Principles and Standards. These groups included the
American Mathematical Society, the Mathematical Association of America, and
the American Mathematics Association of Two-Year Colleges. Certainly, there is a
growing awareness among college/university faculty and many in the private sector
that the mathematical understanding of K-12 students is of vital importance.

Congress and the various state legislatures often call for educational reform that
in the end is superficial and greatly oversimplifies complex issues. The Principles

and Standards represents an effort by NCTM and other professional organizations
to be proactive in this discussion. I believe this document provides us with resources
that we can use to give direction and focus to discussions about future directions
for the mathematics education of students.

If you have not studied the Principles and Standards, I would encour-
age you to do so. You will find an electronic version of the document at
http://www.nctm.org/standards. MJMS would welcome letters discussing issues
related to the recommendations found in this document.
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Once again, we would like to use the editorial pages in this issue to acknowledge
those individuals who serve as referees for MJMS. A thorough and thoughtful peer-
review process contributes greatly to the quality of a professional journal. Each of
our referees plays a significant role in maintaining the quality of this journal and
we deeply appreciate such consistent effort. If you are interested in serving as a
referee for MJMS, we want to encourage you to complete the Referee Application
Form found after the Announcements section in this issue.
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